Surveyor’s Notebook

Ship Visits - ISM

Before ISM, it was only the superintendent who normally visited the ship.  He would deal with everything …. machinery, repairs, safety, deck maintenance.  Larger companies would split the role, employing deck and engine superintendents; some companies even had a safety officer.

The ISM Code created a new role, the designated person ashore (DPA), someone who has broad responsibility for safety and pollution prevention.  Effectively, the DPA has absorbed the role of the safety officer and any responsibility that the superintendent may have had for safety.  In creating the DPA, the superintendent’s role has changed, becoming more focused on machinery and repairs.  Most superintendents today appear to have formerly been ships’ chief engineers, and their role appears very similar to the role of an engine superintendent.  This is not a problem, but it is important for the crew to understand who is responsible for what, and what should be reported to the DPA and the superintendent.  For example, if the Marpol separator three-way valve is broken, this must be reported to the DPA and the superintendent.  If there are no spare parts for the Marpol separator, this should also be reported to the DPA and the superintendent.  However, when Club surveyors discuss this point with ships’ chief engineers, we are frequently told that they would only report the requirement for spare parts to the superintendent, not realizing that failure to have spare parts for critical equipment could compromise the ship’s ISM.

This misunderstanding has possibly come about because chief engineers believe that the superintendent deals exclusively with engine and machinery matters, and are unaware that anything that compromises the ship’s ISM should be reported to the DPA.  It is important to know who does what and who needs to know what.

Hatch Cover Testing
When testing hatch covers for watertightness, the Club always prefers to arrange an ultrasonic tightness (UT) test rather than a hose test.  This is because UT testing is a much better test as a competent user is able to give an accurate assessment of the watertight integrity and an exact location of any leaks.

Some members have commented that it is possibly unfair to UT test, only because hatch covers are designed to be weathertight, not watertight.  In fact, hatch covers are designed to prevent water from entering the cargo hold and have drainage channels to remove any water that has passed the sealing gasket.  An ultrasonic test cannot assess the efficiency of the drainage channels; only the efficiency of sealing gaskets.

The Club’s experience has been that whenever seawater is shipped on deck and waves break on hatch covers, any water that passes the sealing gasket is likely to enter the cargo hold.  Although drainage channels may allow some drainage, they appear unable to cope with large volumes of water.  Consequently, when testing hatch covers, it is necessary to apply a watertight standard; that is, no water should pass beyond the sealing gasket, and this is precisely what the UT test does.

(Article extracted from The Standard Club’s publication – Standard Bulletin)

